
Ashburnham Board of Health Minutes Dec 6th, 2010 
 

1. The ABOH meeting convened at 6:35 pm with the following members 
present. Jim Garreffi (NBOH), Patrick Durkee , Tom Flanagan(Acting 
Secretary), Glen Hathaway (chairman) 

 
2. The minutes dated November 1, 2010 were approved. 

 
3. The agenda dated December 6, 2010 was approved. 
 
4. Reviewed correspondence 

 
5. The Board agreed on alternative dates for meeting days in FY2012 that 

conflict with holidays. Monday July 4th’s meeting was moved to Monday 
July 11, 2011.  Monday Labor Day September 5th’s meeting was moved to 
Monday September 12, 2011. 

 
6. 6:40 PM Deline Engineering representing O’Connell, 44 High Street 

seeking local upgrade approval. 
 

Variances: 
1. Reduce offset of groundwater from 4ft to 3 ft. 

 
Approved unanimously 

 
7. Michael Murphy, 75 West Shore Drive seeking local upgrade approval. 
 
      Variances: 
 

1. Reduction of the required 4 ft separation between the bottom of 
the leaching area and the high ground water. (3 ft. separation 
proposed) 

 
2. Reduction of the required 12 inch separation between the tank 

inlet and outlet tees and high ground water. (Less than 12 inch 
separation proposed, all boots and pipe joints to be sealed with 
hydraulic cement) 

 
Approved unanimously: 
Signing and final approval pending submittal of approved plans 

 
8. Convened at 6:59 PM 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Tom Flanagan 
Acting Secretary, ABOH 


